Date:

Your Ref:

18 January 2010

Our Ref:

180110 Milliband D/JB/FC

NASUWT The Teachers' Union

5 King Street Covent Garden London WC2E 8SD

Deputy General Secretary Jerry Bartlett

Telephone: 020 7420 9670 (o)

Facsimile: 020 7420 9679

07966 202407 (m)

E-mail: jerry.bartlett@mail.nasuwt.org.uk Website: www.teachersunion.org.uk

The Rt Hon David Miliband MP Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs Foreign and Commonwealth Office King Charles Street London SW1A 2AH

By Post and email (private.office@fco.gov.uk)

Dear David,

Farzad Kamangar: Iranian Kurdish Teacher Trades Unionist facing imminent execution

I am aware that the TUC has raised with you the desperate situation of the Iranian Kurdish Teacher Trades Unionist, Farzad Kamangar who faces imminent execution having committed no offence other than to engage in what would be in the United Kingdom, lawful trades' union activity. Farzad is deeply committed to education and to serving his fellow teacher trade unionists. Apparently, Farzad's peaceful democratic activity is perceived as threatening by the Iranian Government.

Farzad has already endured a long period of incarceration in the most appalling conditions and has been tortured in an attempt to force him to confess to "crimes" of which he is entirely innocent. We share with Education International the unequivocal and sincere belief that all of Farzad's activities have been peaceful and democratic. Can you please intervene with the Iranian regime to prevent his execution from taking place?

It would be most helpful if you could protest to the Iranian Ambassador in the United Kingdom and arrange for the British Embassy in Tehran to register similar protests.

> **General Secretary:** Chris Keates (Ms) The largest teachers' union in the UK

Education International is coordinating protests by Governments throughout the European Community. We honestly believe that together we can save the life of this inspiring, dedicated educator and trade unionist.

Many, many thanks for any urgent attention you might be able to give to this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Jerry Bartlett

Deputy General Secretary, NASUWT
World Executive Board Member, Education International

Mohr let

cc Chris Keates, General Secretary NASUWT
Owen Tudor, TUC
Fred Van Leeuwen, General Secretary Education International